Minutes Full Council Meeting
November 30,, 2017
Emory began the full council meeting with the “How do you feel” chant. 

Mrs. Bradford and Mr. Dotts came to talk about Holly Days which is this weekend. Every student council member is expected to attend setup AND cleanup for the full time. This is a huge fundraiser for individual class councils. SHS has an impeccable reputation to uphold with the vendors. Council members are expected to always please the vendors and be very polite. Please stay on task and be productive Friday at setup so Holly Days will run as the well-oiled machine that it is. 

Jordan explained Pay to Play which runs until Friday 12/1. Pay to Play is a fundraiser for the Food Drive where students collect bids for a song to play in between classes. Song bids should be turned into Ms. Rhodes’ room by Friday to be played throughout the week of December 4.

Dollars for desserts collection will take place during 4th period on Thursday 11/30. Dollars for desserts is the fourth period competition. Council members were asked to encourage their classes to donate as this is our last large event for the food drive. If a class raises over $75, they will get dessert. The class that raises the highest amount will receive a deluxe dessert.

Nora informed the council that executive council sign ups will take place March 5-7. Any grade can run for exec, but the student body president must be a senior. Active and passionate council members are encouraged to consider running for exec. If any member has questions about specific roles or positions, current exec would love to answer any questions or concerns.

We are still in need of donations for the teacher bathrooms. We are looking for hand-pump soaps and individually wrapped candies. This is one of the ways that student council shows our teachers appreciation. Please donate! $5 is equal 1 point. 

Next, each class president gave updates on what they are currently working on. Seniors are working on their Holly Days booth and Winterfest. Juniors are working on their Holly Days booth and prom. Sophomores are working on their Haolly days booth, they are selling t-shirts this year. Freshman will be selling pajama shorts at Holly Days.

Lastly, each council competed in a can stacking competition for the food drive. The juniors won with the highest can tower.

The meeting was concluded at the sound of the bell. 

The next full council meeting is February 1.

Respectfully submitted by,

Nora Belo

Executive Council Secretary
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